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EXHIBIT 

 

Pilot Program for Social and Dance Clubs to become a permanent policy 
 
Overview 
On Tuesday, August 23, 2016, the Board of Directors approved a Pilot Program to allow Social and 
Dance Clubs the opportunity to host non-member guests at their functions. Four dance clubs and 
10 social clubs participated in the Pilot Program. 
 
After participating in the Pilot Program, one of the dance clubs found that the fee will have a 
drastic impact on their club and has petitioned for a reduction of the guest fee. 
 
On Tuesday, July 18th, 2017, the Board Affairs Committee discussed the pilot program, along with 
an amendment to allow clubs to annually apply for a fee reduction, to become a permanent policy.  
 
Recommendation 
GVR Board of Directors authorize the implementation of a policy that will allow Social Clubs, Dance 
Clubs and other clubs, recommended by the Board Affairs Committee and approved by the Board 
of Directors, to have non-GVR members attend their events. 
 
Non-GVR members attending will pay a $4.00 guest fee per person per event; and must sign a 
waiver. The club will remit the $4.00 fee and a record of attendance to GVR club liaison for deposit 
in GVR account. 
 
The Board Approved Clubs will have the opportunity to apply for a waiver of fees annually. Each 
year, the Board Affairs committee will review applications to determine if the fees are a hardship 
to the club requesting the waiver. Board Affairs Committee will review the application and make a 
recommendation to the Board of Directors. The club will be notified of the Board’s decision. 


